

## Eclipse IDE WG Minutes - Aug 19, 2025

Agenda Topics	Moderator	Duration
Approve Minutes of July 22nd, 2025 Meeting @Mark to send out when approved	Mark	5
Thomas <a href="#">regular steering committee update</a> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Includes Dev Funding effort update <a href="#">GitLab Board</a> and <a href="#">(Bi-Weekly Minutes)</a></li> <li>Includes updates from Community Mentors</li> </ul>	Thomas	10
<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Initiative 31: actions and next steps <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Slack/Matrix room -&gt; keep</li> <li>Do we stop the weekly meeting? -&gt; yes</li> <li>First “public” communication with the current status?</li> <li>Planification of the Webinar</li> </ul> </li> </ul>	Heiko, Thomas	10
<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Organization of our Q4 F2F meeting, <a href="#">gitlab issue</a> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Hosted by a membership prospect company</li> <li>Hosted in Stuttgart (Hannes can help and create an Open Community Meetup as well)</li> <li>Hosted by Vector or another WG Member?</li> <li>Other solutions (Paris? Another place?)</li> </ul> </li> <li>Target date: Nov 4 , 5, 18, 19, 20, 25, 26?</li> </ul>	Thomas	10
AOB  Topics for next time: Zoom automated minute taking - TBD next call. Toolchain modernization group - future new projects?	All	—

## Minute Taking Roster

If you cannot attend the meeting, please arrange for your alternate to take over.

- ☐ Martin (18th March)
- ☐ Olivier Prouvost (1st April)
- ☐ Max / Johannes (15th April)
- ☐ Mark (29th April)
- ☐ Manoj / Andrew (13 May)
- ☐ Titouan (27th May)
- ☐ Sebastian / Yannic (10th June)
- ☐ Imran / Latha (24th June)

- ☒ ~~Manuel / Andreas (22nd July)~~
- ☒ ~~Heiko (19th August)~~

## Attendees

Steering Committee Members:

Number of Seats 11 / Quorum is 50% of Committee / Passing a resolution is > 50% of quorum present

- **Manoj Palat** / Andrew Tram (IBM)
- **Sebastian Ratz** / **Yannic Soethoff** (SAP)
- Manuel Bork / Andreas Koch (Yatta)
- **Mark Goodchild** / William Riley (Renesas)
- Abdul Rahiman Imran / Latha Patil / Harald Mackamul (Bosch)
- **Johannes Matheis** / Max Kramer (Vector)
- **Heiko Klare** (Planning Council Chair)
- Titouan Vervack / Mark Christiaens (Sigasi)
- Hartwig Brandl (SSI Schaefer)
- **Martin Lippert** (Broadcom (VMware) - Supporter Representative - Elected)
- **Olivier Prouvost** (Committer Representative - Elected)

Supporter Members:

- Remi Schnekenburger (EclipseSource)

Invited Guest:

- **John Dallaway** (Guest of Renesas)
- Tanja Obradovic (Eclipse Foundation)

Other Attendees:

- Thomas Froment (Eclipse Foundation)
- Sharon Corbett (Eclipse Foundation)
- **Ed Merks** (Eclipse Foundation, Sim Rel Engineer)
- Hannes Wellmann (Guest, Eclipse IDE community Mentor)

Approve Minutes of July 22nd, 2025 Meeting

- *Motion: Approve Minutes of July 22nd, 2025. Martin moves and Johannes seconds. No objection to unanimous approval.*

RESOLVED, the Steering Committee unanimously approved the Minutes of July 22.

## Minutes for 19/08/2025

### Meeting Notes

- Use Zoom AI to take minutes?
  - Thomas will check with EF to have it enabled
  - Still needs someone to review afterwards
  - Mark is all for using it to ease taking minutes

### Report Thomas

- Copilot in SimRel
  - <https://projects.eclipse.org/projects/tools.copilot>,  
<https://github.com/eclipse-copilot/>
  - State
    - Ed helps the development team to create update sites as expertise in creating proper update site is rather low
    - Update site with source bundles included available now
    - Nothing depends on it, so there is not much risk in integrating it into SimRel for 2025-09
  - Level of integration into SimRel/EPP
    - Goal is to integrate it into the IDE package, discussion on that started: <https://github.com/eclipse-packaging/packages/issues/344>
    - Plugins have a large footprint, so would bloat up packages
    - Maybe better have a popup after IDE setup informing about the possibility to install Copilot
  - Licensing: Code is under EPL but bundled with node.js which is under different license; unclear if that is valid
  - Thomas will take action to task with Microsoft to be part of the working group to better discuss common interests
- Report from OSCAFest will follow at next SC meeting
- Community Meetup in Bangalore scheduled for Sep 13
  - Large interest: 30 participants expects but ~100 interests
  - Looking for local speakers from WG companies
    - Contact Thomas or

- the organizer Gopalakrishnan Ramachandran  
(gopalakrishnan.ramachandran@sap.com) from the team of Yannic
- New article from CodeDay student

### Initiative 31

- Future of communication channels
  - Keep Slack room
  - Cancel weekly meeting appointment
- State of report
  - No progress yet
  - Heiko will reach out to ESA for a template and then informs about parts to fill and how to distribute work to fill the template
  - Further public communication will be made once we have the report
- Equo reported about the state of their SWT implementation alternative based on Flutter in the Initiative 31 Slack channel
- Follow-up discussions to recent toolchain modernization IG meeting in next SC meeting

### Next F2F meeting in Q4/2025

- Hosting options
  - Host by prospect member (with the member invited as guest)
  - Host in Stuttgart (as community meetup in Stuttgart)
  - Host at member company
- General preference is (Southern) Germany
- Preferred options is Stuttgart
  - 2 day event (1 day Community Meeting, 1 day SC meeting)
  - Thomas checks with Hannes for location opportunities
  - Otherwise probably possible to host at Vector
- Reach out for guests again

### AOB

- Logo updates on website, sponsorship page etc.
  - SVG format is best
  - SAP logo is outdated, Thomas will take care